Elk Grove Historical Society, October 25, 1999

The meeting was called to order by 2nd Vice-President Elaine Wright. Laura Svendsgaard and Tom Ahrens from Sacramento Co. Park and Recreation were introduced. The Board of Supervisors has approved funding for Historic Sites for the next year and Tom is to be coordinator. They explained the four sites now in progress and in what areas they may be able to help the Elk Grove Site. Francis Fite explained to them the activities of the Rhodes School. Tom plans to be at the next meeting of the Society and begin working on ways to assist the Historical Soc.

The minutes of the September Board meeting were read and corrected to read-Bob Dayton not Carl Admundson had installed the locks in the hotel.

Treasurer Report given by Dennis Buscher shows a total of \$13,296,99. Report was accepted as read.

Correspondence: 2 memberships and I lifetime membership were received.

Elaine announced the preparation for the Elk Grove Parade of Lights to be held the Sat. after Thanksgiving. Need someone from the Society to be in the parade.

Carl Admundsen gave a report on the progress of the restrooms at the hotel. The pipes, forms and footing are in, cement is to be poured.

Cellar doors need to be fixed. The alarm is working, mud is out of the basement, and the stairs have been painted. He also requested the Corresponding Secretary send a sympathy card to Dan DeBennetto.

Dennis reported on the Citizen of the year decorations.

Location of the Christmas Party was discussed. The date is to be the 13th, of Dec. at 6pm and will include an ornament exchange. Decision was made to hold the event at the Hotel. Restroom and washing facilities are to be arranged.

Received a letter from the County of Sac. Planning and Community Development Dept. regarding conversion of a residence on Elk Grove Blvd (adjacent to River City Bank) into a Community Church Office. After perusal of the plans a motion was made by Sandi Russell to send a letter supporting the project. Carl Admundson 2nd the motion. Approved unanimously.

Next meeting will be November 8th with Dave Morse speaker. Next board meeting 7pm on Nov. 22 at Donna Wolffs. Directions were given.

Meeting adjourned.

Donna Wolff Secretary.